May 22nd, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:34 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present. Public comment time was then closed at 6:34pm.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made the motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read and Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept it as written. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Stoned Bonin Rd. and Gorham Rd. with 2RC Finished Gorham Rd. dirt and gravel road project Installed headwalls and pipes on Gorham Rd. Installed "No Semi Truck" signs
Patched potholes with cold patch from Hawbakers

Attended numerous meetings and inspections with FEMA throughout the month, regarding the August 2018 flooding.

Service Tire installed 4 new rear tires on the 14' Installed new axle seals on the 07'

All bills on hand were paid.

The board reviewed pictures taken by the road crew from Gorham Rd. regarding Frontier laying cables through a ditch and pipe, never buried, and preventing the road crew from finishing the ditch work. Jeff Robbins is to look up his local contact for Frontier. A second attempt at the telecommunications fee invoice and ordinance was mailed out on May 7th, 2019. Both Frontier matters are ongoing.

The D-2012 LUCA form for the 2020 Census was filled out and will be mailed back.

An application to continue being in the Federal Surplus Program was filled out and will be mailed back.

Milt agreed to contact Herrick Township to inquire about the tar and chipping of Lent Rd.

It was decided to not submit Harrison Rd. into the dirt and gravel road project or to FEMA for flooding damage. The board agreed to go ahead and close our section of that road and table it for a few months.

Manchester Rd. and Potterville Street was submitted to the dirt and gravel road project program. Mia Beebe is to submit the final paperwork for Gorham Rd. to finalize this with the dirt and gravel road program.

Meeting Adjourned, 7:27 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

Mia M. Booke)

le | 26 | 19 Approved